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It is such a blessing to report about what the Lord did in the Jane Finch area this summer with the Community Youth Program.  The Grace of the Lord and his favour were abundant in our midst this summer and we give him all the praise and thanks.


Unlike previous years, the government approved our request for Human Resource Development Canada summer student workers.  Four of them were hired through Youth Unlimited and they all brought their different gifts and talents to serve the youth of our area.  These workers are:

1. Zaya Kuyena

2. Heather Runnie

3. Jonathon Goulbourne

4. Jason Holmes

Due to the availability of the government grant workers, this summer we were able to host our eight-week Friendship Day Camp at Lisle Memorial Baptist Church.  The participation in the camp was comprised of 26 boys and girls, aged 7-14 years.  In the month of July, we partnered with the Salvation Army Yorkwoods Community Church.  The kids came mostly from the Jane and Shoreham area, San Romanoway and Grandravine.  About 95% of them were from single parent homes.

Lisle Memorial Baptist Church hired one of the student workers as a summer leader to help round up the kids in the morning for the day camp.  Pastor Audley also used the Lisle Memorial Church van to transport the kids every morning to the day programme.

In the month of July, we did a joint trip with the kids at the Salvation Army camp to the Wild Water Kingdom.  This enabled the kids to have fun that their parents could not otherwise afford and also gave the workers the opportunity to take them outside the day camp setting.  The Salvation Army covered the cost of the trip.

Another joint trip was taken with the Salvation Army at the end of July to the Ontario Science Centre.  There, the students had the opportunity to learn and reflect on basic scientific issues.

From July 18-22, all 26 kids in the Day Camp joined Lisle Memorial Baptist for five days of Vacation Bible School.  There were 70 kids in total.  They were all instructed in “Character Building in a Construction Zone” to become more like Jesus.  The 4 HRDC summer workers and volunteers from Lisle, Shiloh House of Prayer and the Passport Campers helped to make this a success.

On August 6th, 17 of the kids in the Day Camp and 4 adults joined Friendship Community Church for a day trip to the African Lion Safari.  It was an eye opening experience for us as we took advantage of the behaviour of the animals to present a message to the kids:  If elephants can listen and follow instructions why can’t kids who are created in the image of God?  Brother Steve from Friendship Community Church helped with the fund raising to ensure that the kids and adults go to the Lion Safari from free.  A lot of vital lessons were learnt on that day.

Through Pastor Audley and Lisle Memorial Baptist Church, we were able to send 30 kids to Camp Kwasind for one week in August.  Eleven of the kids came from the Metro Housing units of Shoreham.  The parents of those kids, all single mothers, were very grateful that their children could have a break from the community – especially at a time when there was a lot of shootings the neighbourhood.  Before we left, Global Television reported on the trip, showing us packing and departing.  A follow-up of the kids at Camp Kwasind was also aired the following day.  All the children had memorable experiences for the first time in their lives.

In August we made 4 trips to the Rogers Centre.  The first visit was to participate in the Argos Stop the Violence press conference.  28 kids from the community were on hand to express their disgust about the violence in the city.  We were all given Argos t-shirts printed with the logo “Stop the Violence We Are Toronto.”  

We were also given 47 tickets to watch the following day’s game against Calgary.  Via TTC and the Subway, we took 37 kids from the Day Camp and the basketball program together with 10 adult workers and volunteers to watch the game.  It was very strenuous but it was worth the trip.  The kids were given the opportunity to welcome the Argos players as they were coming onto the field.  That little gesture boosted their self-esteem and self worth.  Some of the kids are still reminding us about it!

A week later, we received 34 Blue Jays tickets and 46 more Argos tickets from M.P. Judy Sgro’s office.  This again gave the kids an opportunity to go to the Rogers Centre.  All these trips gave us an opportunity to monitor the kids’ behaviour.  There has been a great improvement in the behaviour of the kids since they all want to continue to enjoy these trips, and any misbehaviour at home or the program would lead to their disqualification. 

In regards to our girls club, Mrs. June Doyle from Agape Ministries donated tickets to take 10 of the girls to Canada’s Wonderland this summer.  There was a break in the girls program during the summer, and they all registered in the Day Camp.  A lot of the girls club activities – such as singing, dancing, cooking and arts and crafts – were incorporated into the Day Camp.  Having the girls there gave us an opportunity to work with them on a daily basis.  One of them was hired by Lisle Memorial Baptist Church as a teen leader.  Mrs. Doyle continued to maintain contact with the girls on the phone and in the community.  They met briefly with her to rehearse for the widely attended community barbeque that was held on Saturday, July 23.  The girls put up a tremendous performance of singing and dancing during the BBQ, which was organized by the Coalition of Churches that support the youth programs in the Jane Finch area.

We also organized an eight-week basketball league at the Oakdale Community Centre.  This involved 50 boys, ages 9-14 years.  The league was known as “Hoop to Hope.”  A short devotion and prayer preceded all the games.  It ended with feedback from the devotion, prayer and snacks.  The Salvation Army Yorkwoods Community Church donated all the snacks.

We also took 17 boys, aged 10-18, to participate in one day of friendly basketball games in Scarborough Alliance Church.  Pastor Audley drove the kids to and from the games.  It was a very exciting evening.

Twelve of the kids ages 14 and under participated in the Jane Finch Annual Basketball Tournament at York University.  We were very fortunate to have our team selected for sponsorship by the York University Faculty Association.  We lost all our matches but the games served the purpose of taking the kids off the streets and giving them something exciting to do.  The losses also served as valuable lessons in teamwork and discipline!

In conclusion, Friendship Day Camp, Vacation Bible School and the Hoop to Hope basketball program were instrumental in providing a safe environment for 70 kids and teenagers this summer.  We are grateful to the following churches and organizations for their ongoing and vital support of our youth programs:  Lisle Memorial Baptist Church for Friendship Community Church, the Salvation Army Yorkwoods Community Church, Shiloh House of Prayer, Agape Ministries, the Passport Campers, the Human Resource Development Canada, the Office of M.P. Judy Sgro, the Toronto Argonauts, and the York University Faculty Association.  We would also like to express our gratitude to our individual supporters, who provided us with funding, and with their time and prayers.  Above all, we are thankful for the Grace of the Lord, as He acts through these programs to allow us the opportunity to guide, mentor and successfully work to keep youth off the street.

